
From: Tim Lindgren   
Sent: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 9:58 PM 
To: PUC-PUC <PUC@state.sd.us> 
Subject: Re: [EXT] Docket EL 19-003 Sound Study 
 
Please post to Docket Public comments 

Commissioners: 

Re: Docket 19-003  

Please post to Docket 

Our home was one of the five properties tested in the most recent sound study. We have been waiting for 
the Commission to discuss the sound study at one of the regularly scheduled meetings. We were left out 
of the first sound study which was conducted during more typical South Dakota winter weather conditions.  

The most recent sound study conducted during milder conditions than the first study shows Crown Ridge 
1 out of compliance at our home. We read the docket and see that Crown Ridge 1 claimed that they are 
in compliance. They are not! They are out of compliance by at least one db at our home. One db is a 26% 
difference in sound energy. This was in mild fall weather conditions. 

What is causing the delay in discussing the sound study at a Commission meeting? We are in the middle 
of the turbines and the turbines surrounding our home are not in compliance. This matter needs to be 
addressed as soon as possible. Winter is coming soon and a new sound study should ideally be made 
this winter when the wind turbines are at their worst.  

We (Tim and Linda) would appreciate being included in the Commission's discussion of the recent sound 
study.  

Sincerely,  

 
Tim and Linda Lindgren 
 
South Shore, SD 

 
From: Tim Lindgren   
Sent: Monday, August 15, 2022 10:55 PM 
To: PUC-PUC PUC@state.sd.us 
Subject: Re: [EXT] Docket 19-003 Sound Study 
 
Commisioners: 
Re:  Docket 19-003 
 
Our home was one of the five properties tested in the most recent sound study.  We have been 
waiting for the Commision to discuss the sound study at one of the regularly scheduled 
meetings.  We were left out of the first sound studywhich was conducted during more typical 
South Dakota winter weatherconditions. 



 
The most recent sound study conducted during milder conditions than the first study shows 
Crown Ridge 1 out of compliance at our home.  We read the docket and see that Crown Ridge 1 
claimed that they are in compliance.  They are not!  They are out of compiance by at least one db 
at our home.  One db is a 26% difference in sound energy.  This was in mild  fall weather 
conditions. 
 
What is causing the delay in  discussing the sound study at a Commision meeting?  We are in the 
middle of the turbines and the turbines surrounding our home are not in compliance. This matter 
needs to be addressed as soon as possible.  Winter is coming soon and a new sound study should 
ideally be made this winter when the wind turbines are at their worst.   
 
We (Tim and Linda) would appriciate being included in the Commision's discussion of the 
recent sound study.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tim and Linda Lindgren 
 




